
NETS2HD study:
Thank you to everyone who is helping with the NETS2HD study. The study is now running in 20 of the 28 
paediatric surgical centres in the UK and Ireland, and clinical data has been returned for 199 children 
(79%). Information has also been returned from parents of 83 children, over 80% of those who have been 
successfully contacted and consented to take part. Data collection will continue until the end of December. 
If you are having any difficulties with the study or obtaining the funding for data 
collection form completion from your local R&D department, please contact 
Benjamin.allin@npeu.ox.ac.uk

Using existing data:
The BAPS-CASS Steering Committee are keen to encourage secondary use of any BAPS-CASS datasets 
to ensure the data are used as widely as possible to further benefit patients. Datasets for the following 
conditions are available to be used for appropriate secondary analysis; Congenital Diaphragmatic Hernia, 
Gastroschisis, Oesophageal Atresia, Hirschsprung’s Disease, Posterior Urethral Valves, Anorectal 
Malformation and Necrotising Enterocolitis. A secondary analysis project has recently been approved 
using the NEC dataset. Data sharing is undertaken according to the NPEU data sharing policy; please 
note no personally identifiable data will be shared and this includes hospital and reporter details. If you 
would like to use any of these datasets to answer a specific research question, please send a brief 
proposal to baps-cass@npeu.ox.ac.uk. Please make sure you include details of the specific question 

you would like to answer, and the data items you 
would like to access (these can be identified from 
the data collection forms found at https://www.
npeu.ox.ac.uk/baps-cass/forms)

BAPS-CASS Publications 
Update:

PUV - Two publications have been written and 
accepted for publication in the JPS Conference 
Edition.

The national system to study the surgical management of a range of 
neonatal conditions – enabling national audit in neonatal surgery

This month:
Changes to the UKOSS team

The newsletter goes digital
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Read more online
To read this on your phone or to access our complete archive: 
Open the BARCODE READER APP* on your phone and scan the code here

*Search your app store for ‘qrcode’

British Association of Paediatric Surgeons Congenital Anomalies Surveillance System
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Thanks to the following hospitals who have returned Surgical Short Bowel reports for April, May 
and June 2018: 
Addenbrooke’s Hospital				  
Alder Hey Children’s Hospital
 Bristol Royal Hospital for Children
Chelsea and Westminster Hospital
Edinburgh Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Evelina Children’s Hospital
Hull Royal Infirmary
John Radcliffe Hospital
Leicester Royal Infirmary
Queen’s Medical Centre
Royal Alexandra Children’s Hospital
Royal Belfast Hospital for Sick Children
Sheffield Children’s Hospital
The Children’s University Hospital

Great Ormond Street Hospital for Sick Children
King’s College Hospital
Norfolk and Norwich University Hospital
Royal Aberdeen Children’s Hospital
St George’s Hospital
Glasgow Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Leeds General Infirmary
Our Lady’s Hospital for Sick Children
Royal London Hospital
Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital
Royal Victoria Infirmary
Southampton General 
University Hospital of Wales

Returned all three reports. Returned two reports. Returned one report. No reports returned.

Case report summary for cases reported up until 21st August 2018
CONDITION Cases Reported Forms returned (%)

Anorectal Malformations 217 187 (86%)
Anorectal Malformations 1yr Forms 166 requested 139 (84%)

Duodenal Atresia and Stenosis 121 114 (94%)
Duodenal Atresia 1yr Forms 103 requested 80 (78%)

Exomphalos 182 182 (100%)
Exomphalos 1yr Forms 153 requested 121 (79%)

Posterior Urethral Valves 165 136 (82%)
Posterior Urethral Valves 1yr Forms 123 requested 96 (78%)

Surgical Short Bowel 108 75 (69%)

GMC Revalidation
We are aware that as part of your GMC revalidation you are required to provide 
evidence of participation in national audit and research.  
If you would like to receive a certificate confirming your contribution to BAPS-
CASS, please email us at baps-cass@npeu.ox.ac.uk and we will get one sent 
out to you.

Chocolates this month go to Miss Eleri Cusick from Bristol Royal 
Hospital for prompt reporting.

Many thanks from the BAPS-CASS team!
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